
 

Police Advisory Committee Meeting 
August 20, 2014 

 
Present:  Dal Toruno, Arlene Bautista (recorder), Sharda Jones – ASO Representative, 
Angie Snider, Phillip Mariano 
 
Since there was not enough members to make a quorum this meeting is an 
informational meeting. 
 
The start of fall semester is this Saturday, however, Monday, August 25 will be the first 
day with the majority of the students attending.  Staff and faculty should arrive early. 
Heavy student traffic starts around 9 am to 9:15 am. More students are staying longer 
on campus which also impacts parking. 
 
Students are accommodated during the first two weeks of the semester.  They are 
allowed to park in unmarked stalls where emergency lanes or fire hydrants are not 
blocked.  Students who park in staff stalls will be cited. 
 
Phillip inquired about charging stations for electric vehicles.  At the present time, the 
district does not have designated charging stations. 
 
The fencing at staff parking Lot B is gone.  We gained 15 staff stalls.   
 
There have been problems with people who are not students spending the night in 
various locations on campus..  The police department checks on these incidents. 
 
There is a vacant police officer position at El Camino Compton Educational Center 
campus.  They are in the process of hiring an officer.  El Camino Torrance campus is in 
the process of filling the vacant sergeant’s position. 
 
Round Table 
 
Sharda  Jones 
During last semester, there was someone present in Fine Arts basement bathroom.  
Campus Police was contacted.  The person was not a student at El Camino and 
received an advisement not to return to campus.  Should the person return, he will be 
cited for trespassing. 
 
Angie Snider 
A staff member wanted to know if there are cameras at the front row (peripheral road) of 
the Business, Mathematics, and Allied health building.  It was noticed that there was a 
group of teenagers in that area.   Dal advised that if the group is there again, the staff 
member should contact campus police. 
 



 

The first time a skateboarder, bicyclists, etc. is stopped, they are advised that 
skateboarding, etc. is not allowed on the inner campus.  The Dispatch Center will enter 
this information into the CAD system to show that a contact was made by an officer.   
 
Dal Toruno 
Staff and faculty should not hesitate to report any suspicious behavior.  The police 
department will send someone to check on this. 
 
Time ended:   1:54 pm 


